
 

 
 
 
 

   

 
 
   

Newsletter 20th December 2019 

Issue 15 

Upcoming 
Events 

 Event One 

 Event Two 

 Event Three 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

After School Activity Clubs  

Spring Term 2020 

Places have now been allocated to 

Parentpay Accounts. 

03/01/2020 – Payment must be made to 

secure your child’s place 

06/01/2020 – Any unsecured places will be 

released on a first come first served basis. 

Please follow the link below to complete 

the survey. 

 

 

 

From the Headteachers 

Carol Service 
Our Carol Service on Monday evening led by the school choir was 
a wonderful success.  The children performed magnificently and 
shared with the congregation an evening of carols and readings.  
Children from Year 4 performed a moving tableau during the 
service and we would like to thank Miss Kriechbaum, Mrs Smart 
and Mr Kelleher for preparing this annual event.  Thank you to 
the Parents Association also for organising the mulled wine and 
mince pies which were enjoyed afterwards.  We also thank the 
school choir for all their Christmas performances over the last 
few weeks and all our parents who attended our Christmas craft 
mornings. 
 

NSPCC 
We are delighted to inform that the children raised a grand total 
of £3,695.70 as part of their special Speak out, Stay Safe 
programme.  This will support the NSPCC to continue the fight 
to help children rebuild their lives especially after abuse and 
assist when a child needs a helping hand. 
 

Ace of Clubs 
After each Nativity this year collections were held to support the 

Ace of Clubs charity in Clapham.  Ace of Clubs is a family-like 
community project providing transformative support for 
those who are homeless, vulnerable and otherwise 
marginalised in our area.  We raised a grand total of £921.00, 
thank you all very much. 
 

 
                    
 
 
 
 
And finally… 
We thank all our parents for the lovely gifts and cards staff 
received from the children.  We also thank our families for all 
the support you give us throughout the year particular attending 
events and taking part in class activities and attending 
assemblies.   
Don’t forget school reopens for all children on Tuesday 7th 
January 2020.  We wish you all a Holy Christmas and Happy New 
Year. 

  

 

Fri 20th 
Dec 

Last Day of Term school  

closes at 2pm  

NO AFTER SCHOOL CARE CLUB ON  

FRIDAY 20th DECEMBER 

Mon 6th 
Jan 2020 

INSET Day school closed to 

children 

Tues 7th 
Jan 2020 

Children return to school 

 
Congratulations to this 
year’s winner of the 

McGavin Cup for Music.  
The McGavin Cup is 
awarded each year 
during our annual 

Christmas Carol Service 
to a child who has shown 

exceptional music 
achievement and 

commitment to learning 
through practice and 

performance.  Thank you 
to all who have passed on 
their congratulations to 

the family they have 
been greatly 
appreciated. 

 

 

Children and staff enjoyed a lovely Christmas dinner 
yesterday and we would like to thank all our catering 
staff for working so hard every day and providing our 
children with delicious lunches. 

 



 
 

 

You can follow Corpus Christi 
School on twitter and keep up to 
date with the latest news, trips 

and events that happen during the 

school year. 
  

Find us on twitter@ccbrixton 
 

 
 

 
 

The children visited the Laurels 
Care Home in Stockwell this 
week to bring some festival 

cheer to the residents. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
  

 

CLASS % 

11 100 

N 99.1 

4 98.6 

5 98.6 

3 98.2 

13 97.7 

6 97.6 

9 97.5 

10 97.0 

8 96.4 

7 95.9 

2 95.7 

14 94.6 

12 94.3 

1 93.8 

Attendance  

9th Dec – 13th Dec 2019 

 

Parents’ Zone 

Congratulations to Class 11 on 

their 100% attendance. 

Parents’ Association News Merit Awards for the week 
ending 13th Dec 2019 

 
Nursery P/T Mia Quartey 

Nursery F/T Isabelle Lowe 

Class 1 Araina T 

Class 2 Fiadh D 

Class 3  Estrella P 

Class 4  Emily C-G 

Class 5 John L 

Class 6 Heath D 

Class 7  Sage C 

Class 8 Matthew C 

Class 9 Freddie D 

Class 10  Brian R 

Class 11  Jasper W 

Class 12  Sasha H 

Class 13 Joseph G 

Class 14 Bejamin P-P 

  

 

If you have any concerns regarding the welfare and safety of any child at Corpus Christi School please do not hesitate to contact one of 

our Safeguarding Officers.  Any issue will be dealt with in the strictest confidence.   

Mrs J Connery, Mr R Coyle, Mrs K Smart, Mrs S Cole or Ms S Ruiz  
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South Bank University Free Coding 
Tuitions at the Lambeth Engineering 

branch.  
Tuitions are every Thursdays from 

3:30pm until 5:30 pm 
 

The link below is to register. 
 

https://zen.coderdojo.com/dojos/g
b/london/brixton-south-bank-utc 

 
 
 

School Dinners Spring Term 2020 

Dinner Money is charged at £2.35 per day 

for children from Year 3.  Please ensure 

your account is up to date. 

First Half term—£68.15 

Second Half Term—£70.50 

Full Term £138.65 

  

 

The Parents’ Association 
 wish you all a 

  
  
  
 
 
 

And Happy New Year 

THANK YOU! 
 

We would also like say a massive 
thank you to all the parents who 

have helped at events over the past 
term and to all our families and 

friends who have supported these 
events by attending them. 

  
We look forward to your support in 

2020. 
*** 
 
  

  
  
  
  

  

Thank you for all the 
children who bought a raffle 

ticket for our BIG cuddly 
toys. 

The raffle was drawn 
yesterday and well done to 
Elizabeth, Fyfe and Aitana 

who won. 
 
Harrison’s Catering Bear was 

won by Millie Y2. 

https://zen.coderdojo.com/dojos/gb/london/brixton-south-bank-utc
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